
 

 

 

Attention: Dr. Bill Kennedy, Office of Accountability, OPIC, now DFC.  March 8th, 2020 

Dear Sir, 

We would like to express our disappointment that the U.S. Development Finance Corporation's 
(DFC's) Problem Solving process regarding our Leviathan complaint is now terminated due to 
Noble's withdrawal of its cooperation.  Accordingly, we request that DFC conduct a full 
Compliance Review, to assess and clearly identify failures in the process used by OPIC in its 
consideration and approval of the Leviathan project.  As is clear from the supporting 
documentation provided in our initial complaint, many citizens of Israel believe the process was 
flawed, and must not be repeated in future project consideration by the U.S. government.  
Specifically, we believe the Environmental Impact Assessment performed as part of the project 
was misleading and systematically omitted available information on the risks of building a gas 
processing platform in close proximity to the shore. 

 

With kind regards, 

  

 

Mike Adel, D.Sc 
Israel Homeland Guards 

Youval Arbel, Ph.D 
Zalul 

Prof. Richard Steiner, 
Oasis Earth 

 


